Statewide Building Construction Code Inspections in “"Opt-Out” or
“Non-Code” Jurisdictions

The State Fire Marshal's Office is responsible for establishing statewide building
construction safety standards. Pursuant to state law, counties and municipalities may elect
to exempt the county or mumupahty from the apphcatlon of statewide standards for one-
and two-family dwellings within the Jurisdtctlonal boundar[es of the. county or municipality.
The counties and municipalities that_have: elected 1o exempt their jUFISdICtIOf‘E from the
application of statemde standards for one- and two- famlly dwellmgs are. often referred to
as “opt-out” or"non Code"]Ui‘ISdlC ions. e

What does thls mean for owners of ‘one- or two-famt!y dwel[mgs Wlthm opt -out” or

“non- code junsdlctlons" Their home may now ‘be inspected by an tnspector with the
State Fire: Marshai's Offlce dunng the constructron process, both for new construction and
t ' ' dwelling is determined to meet the
Marshal’s Office will release

v be ab!e to access fenders and
ecause those [enders or Ioan programs

loan programs _pr_e\no_us_ly u_navaliabl___
requireda CO. o '

How can you requeSt an inspection by the State Fire 'Marsha!’s Office? The owner of a
one- or two-family dwelling or the contractor performmg work on the dwelling may obtain
a state building permit at various . Iocations throughout the state or on!me at
www.tn.gov/commerceffire/residential-permits.html.

If you have questions about the inspection, please contact Tim Planer, Residential
Building Inspection Supervisor, at (615) 532-8361 or tim.planer@tn.gov.

F|re Prevention/State Fire Marshal's Gffice « 500 James Robertson Pkwy -
10" Floor Davy Crockett Tower - Nashvilte, TN 37243 - Tel: 615-741-2981 -
Fax: 615-741-1583 » th.gov/fire

Authorization No. 335506 (04/18)



https://www.tn.gov/commerce/fire/residential-permits.html
mailto:tim.planer@tn.gov

